AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

icoln, Nebraska

August 1978

REMEMBER THIS DATE - SEPTEMBER 17, 1978

Now that the vacation time is over and the convention is behind us, we need to get on a schedule again. Our fall membership meeting will be on Sunday afternoon. A pot-luck dinner was suggested following church services, to get us together again.

Each member is asked to bring a generous covered dish, of your choice. The date is September 17. The time is 1:00 PM. The place is the YWCA at 1432 N Street.

Following the dinner, there will be a short program and a general social time with all members.

ANNUAL BRODA SET FOR NOVEMBER 2

We are in the planning stage for our annual "Broda Dinner" which will be on November 2, 1978. Please keep this date on your calendar. At a later date you will receive flyer with full information about the dinner, the time and place. You will also receive tickets for the Quilt drawing and other prizes to be given at the dinner.

CONMEMORATIVE MEDALLION AVAILABLE TO ALL

On page 2 of the <u>Newsletter</u> in this envelope you will find the information about the "Commemorative Medallion." We have them available and we would like to have all members wear or keep this medallion as a rememberance of the Tenth Anniversary of the AHSGR.

IDEAS FOR CHRISTMAS SHOPPING

The Lord's Prayer in German
A beautiful reproduction suitable for framing.

\$3.00

Convention Commemorative Medallion \$2.00 With Chain \$4.00

Makes a lovely necklace that both men and women will enjoy wearing.

Tape Recording of Program at

rst Plymouth Church
Program taped on 2 one-hour
cassettes. Included is a copy
of the printed program with
words to all songs.

WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP?

Every now and then we have members tell us they would like to help at headquarters or the museum. This pleases us for we would like to involve more individuals in the work that needs to be done.

None of the jobs are difficult and all give the opportunity for becoming better acquainted with what this society is doing.

- ** Prepare mailings. The next will be the Convention Issue of the Journal.
- ** Filing. We have stacks of family group cards and obituaries that must be filed alphabetically.
- ** Museum escorts. There are many drop-ins from out-of-town who want to see the museum.
- ** Prepare obituaries for the file. We receive obituaries some old, some recent from all over the U.S. These must be trimmed and pasted on cards before they can be filed.
- ** Cleaning. Yes, even here we must "tidy up" now and then. A little dusting and vacuuming helps our appearance.
- ** Especially for men. We need volunteers to help with the lawn care at Headquarters and the Museum. We could use help to mow about every two weeks. Please call headquarters 477-4524. Soon we'll need help to rake leaves. Fall will be here before we know it.

Be a volunteer. Call us today and tell us when you can help. Phone 477-4524.

THANK YOU - THANK YOU - THANK YOU

"Thank you" to all members who attended the International Convention in June. A sincere "Thank you" to all members who served on the various committees. My special "Thank you" to the "Chairman" who put in a lot of time in calling their people for their various duties.

* * * *

September 17, 1978

Potluck

November 2, 1978

"Broda"